
 

Urgent Humanitarian Situation update in Kachin State, 11
th

 January 2017 

Intensive fighting between the Myanmar Government Armed Forces (Tatmadaw) and the 

Kachin Independence Army (KIA) continues in Kachin State. The recent fighting in Laihpawng 

area has resulted in the relocation of IDPs from Zai Awng/Mugga Zup camp to Lungbyen area 

and on the road between Hkau Shau and Mungga Zup.  

On 10 January 2017, fierce battles involving air strikes and heavy artillery took place around 

KIA’s 3rd Battalion position in Nagyang area – close to Zai Awng/Mugga Zup and Hkau Shau 

camps. This has prompted some 4,000 IDPs and local civilians from the areas, most of whom 

are women, children and elderly people, to cross the border and flee to China. Due to security 

concerns, the IDPs started crossing the border around 4 am this morning.  

The situation has been extremely chaotic and precarious. The IDPs are deeply shaken by the 

experience, and having been forced to relocate several times, they are completely weary. Some 

elderly IDPs with health problems, such as high blood pressure, are particularly bearing the 

brunt of the hardship. As they had to flee in urgency, they were not able to bring much with 

them, including medicines and food. As of the release time of this statement, the IDPs have not 

been able to eat.  

The security of IDPs in Magayang camp has also been compromised, and hence, they are 

preparing to flee elsewhere.  

The Chinese security forces were checking/processing the IDPs who crossed into China. It has 

been reported that they have pushed the IDPs back into Myanmar. The primary and urgent 

concerns at the moment are of safety and security of the IDPs.  

Joint Strategy Team – Bridging Rural Integrated Development and Grassroot Empowerment (BRIDGE), 

Kachin Baptist Convention (KBC), Kachin Relief and Development Committee (KRDC), Kachin Women Association 

(KWA), Kachin Development Group (KDG), Karuna Mission Social Solidarity (KMSS), Metta Development 

Foundation (Metta), Nyein (Shalom) Foundation and Wunpawng Ninghtoi (WPN). 
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